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Winner Old Cars Weekly 
Golden Quill Award  

2012, 2013, 2014, 2015 

 

Winner CLC Web 
Site Merit Award 
2013,2014, 2015       

 

Story and Photos by 
Lifer  

 

Awarded Best CLC Regional Newsletter 2007-2008 

Ham’s Peach Orchard 
 

On Saturday, July 8, a caravan consisting of Rubye & Bob Musser, Jim Henson, 

Doug Asby & Kathleen Farland, Bill “Lifer” Levy & Harriett Goodfriend, John 
McDaniel, Dan Harrison, and Steve & Debbie Overby met in the Walmart parking 

lot in Mesquite for the drive to Ham’s Peach Orchard in Terrell, Texas on Hwy 80.  

It was hot!  When we arrived at 
Ham's, John departed fairly quickly 

because although his '66 Caddy 
is beautiful, the A/C wasn’t working, 

and the rest of the caravan split 
up.  Steve, Debbie, and Dan headed first to the food line and feasted on brisket and 

peach pulled pork sandwiches and sides (The sandwiches, perhaps a bit pricey, had a 
generous quantity of meat I’ve she's ever tasted!)   I then headed inside to buy toma-

toes, peach cobblers, several sacks of peaches and fresh peach ice cream, while Steve and Dan relaxed in the pavilion area.  The rest 
of the Cadillac crew started with a tour of the general store, several deciding after their peach ice cream that they’d rather eat at the 
local main street diner and headed that direction.   Perhaps next time we can better coordinate our movements once at Ham’s so that 

we can all visit longer! 

Story by Deb Overby, photos by Lifer 
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If you are currently receiving your newsletter, The Standard Of The World, by 
mail, and would like faster service by email, please let the editor know 
(lifer@writeme.com).  Email newsletters are emailed on the first day of every 
month, where snail mail takes sometimes a few days longer.  Thank you. 

Thanks to all who enjoyed going on the Ham’s peach drive for the club outing.  It was sort of way too busy for 
us to stay and be together all the time. But we got our scrumptious peach ice-cream  and bags of peaches that 
were mighty tasty.  We also enjoyed our visit at the Terrell Cafe to end our quick day due to the heat. 
 
Great to have new member Larry Kolodziejski meet us at Ham’s  He is from Forney and in due time we will 
see his  1938 Cadillac 60 Special.  Great to see John McDaniel’s Convertible even though  John  was  pretty 
hot, along with  Jim Hanson and no A/C. Also Thanks  to Harriet  and Kathleen and Debbie for their participa-
tion, too 
 
At the cafe  we attracted a former member,  William (bill) Kimball  and wife Jill.  He has a ‘41  Cadillac, blue, 
and once parked it inside at one of our Christmas Hotel parties. 
 
So  it was a fun- filled, hot Texas summer day  after all. 
 
Participants: 
Rubye Musser 
Bob Musser 
Bill Levy 
Harriett Goodfriend 
Doug Ashby 
Kathleen Farland 
Jim Hanson 
John McDaniels 
Steve Overby 
Debbie Overby 
Larry Kolodziejski  
 
 
I hope all are looking forward to our next trip, a visit the ROSS PEROT Museum August 12th,  and then enjoy 
a meal together at the EL FENIX  next door.  When we park for the museum visit, park at the El Fenix parking 
lot at no charge. 
 
PLEASE PLEASE  I need RSVP for museum ASAP  so the club can write a deposit check. The CLUB will 
pay for the Museum but ya’all are on your own at EL FENIX. 
 
 COME ENJOY and RSVP 
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Here are the up and coming activities that members and family and guests should plan for and partici-
pate in. 
  
 
 August 12th  Cadillac visit to the Ross Periot Museum, 2201  N Field  St., Dallas 75201 (214)428-5555.  
    Map Page 5 
              We will meet in the El Fenix parking lot at 1:00 p.m., enter museum lobby as a group,  
               RSVP—See page 2. Tour takes about 3-4 hours.  Afterwards we will go El Fenix to eat as a group. 
   
 September 9th Since it is cooler, we will caravan to Strawn, TX for some chicken fried steak.   
               Meet in Weatherford—details next month.     
 
October 8th  Sunday, Regional Meet.  This year we will meet at Classic Gas Motors 1118 Enterprise Place,  
               Arlington, TX 76001 (682) 429-1010.  Directions in the October newsletter. 
               See their website for info on their Friday Nostalgia Nights Classic Car Cruise In. 
 
               TBA   but we have been invited to West Lake car show  October 21st to   view  cars    
              1950  and below,  Great show. 
  
 November 11th  Cadillac Caravan to Hot Rod Restorations by JSK in Cumby, Texas.  
               We will take the back roads for some scenic adventure. 
  
 December 9th  Toys  for Tots   FRANK KENT CADILLAC   FT WORTH,  TX.   
               Open your big Cadillac trunks filled with toys for girls and boys. 
  
 Jan 7, 2018     Christmas   Party  at  Rolling Hills Country Club,  Arlington, TX.   
               Note that party is our best and top gathering, and is paid for by the work we performed at the  
               Pate Swap Meet in April. 
 
July 31-Aug 5, 2017 CLC Grand National, McLean, VA. 
August 23 –27, 2017 Grand European—Copenhagen, Denmark. [CANCELLED] 
September 23 and 24, 2017 Cadillac Fall Festival at the Cadillac & LaSalle Museum at the  
Gilmore Car Museum, Hickory Corners, Michigan.  
June 6—June 10, 2018 CLC Grand National—San Marcos, Texas. Embassy Suites by Hilton 
2018 CLC National Driving Tour—Central California Coast. 
21-26, March, 2018 Australian Grand National, Renmark SA. 
 

 
   
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
See you & meet you on the road,    

Rubye     817 996  8066  

Activities Director’s Calendar 

   Page 4 

July 2017 

April 21, 2018 PATE Swap Meet Setup Day. 
April 26-April 28, 20178 PATE Swap Meet  Tent Staff needed. 
April 29, 2018 Tear Down Day—lunch will be provided. 
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Perot Museum of Nature and Science 

 

 

Classifieds 
1991Fleetwood Brougham d’Elegance.  Gold color. 
Always garaged.  Only 36,000 miles.  Very well 
cared for and main- tained.   

Classified Ads – for 3 months Members: free, Non-members -$35 for three 
lines for three months.  $50 for ad with photo. No credit for early cancella-
tion.  For additional rates contact Rubye Musser at 817 996-8066   

1965 Cadillac convert- ible DeVille, triple white.  Offer to 
Cadillac Club members only.  Car featured in June 2000 issue 
of Self Starter, many awards, identical car owned by actor 
Michael Landon; mine saved from extinction by our own 
Dave DuSold.  May be seen and driven by appt. Mary Gitel-
man (214) 363-6700. 

Texas Motor Speedway opened April 1997.  The Cadillac/LaSalle Club was invited to participate in the opening week-
end.  They requested cars from different decades.  If I remember correctly, the Cadillac of the ‘30’s was owned by a 
couple from Houston.  Larry and Norma Sorenson brought their ’41 60 Special.  Randoll and I showed the ’56 Coupe 
DeVille we had recently restored.  We were assigned spaces in the vendor area just outside the Concourse on the open-
ing Saturday, April 4.  We had lots of people looking at our cars and talking to us.  What surprised us the most was the 
group who seemed most interested.  It was young women from about 18-25 years of age.  Their male escorts would 
look a little, but the young women appeared fascinated by the old cars.  We were given tickets to the afternoon race – it 
would be the Xfinity Race now.  When we got to our seats, we were thrilled to learn that they were just above the Start/
Finish Line.  The weather had turned cold and we were huddled under blankets but had a good time anyhow.  Dale 
Earnheart, Jr. was the winner for his first significant race.  His Dad who was to race in the NASCAR race the next day 
was very excited.  The Intimidator was just a proud papa at that moment.  He was much more demonstrative than his 
son!  It was fun just watching them together.  It is hard to believe that that was twenty years ago and Dale, Jr. is retiring 
this year and his father has been gone many years.      - Joyce Reagan 

TMS and CLC 



 

 

 

 

Karen  Hannah  —  Now in rehab at Weatherford in a private room, improving. 
Reagan  Hammet—     Still in treatment but giving some weight 
John Terlingo —      Rehab for frac  foot 
John Foust  —His father, John Foust Sr with dementia, and  his  sister  recovering from car  accident 
Mark Schultz   
Mark McCay 
Lew Riggan—  Moved to Roberson Ranch 
Tony Yates—Nursing   home 1700 N Washington St. Pilot Point, TX— rm 204 
Cecil Thompson—improving 
Bill Golinski—   Home and doing ehab  for stroke 
Jim Hason—appendectomy 7/16 
Prayers  requested and or send  a card  for encouragement and that we are thinking of them 
  

Rubye       (817) 996-8066 
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There are 16 car clubs that manage the Pate Swap Meet each year.  If every member of the North Texas Region Cadillac & 
LaSalle club recruited just one new member each, we would be the biggest club in the swap meet.  Remember, the member count, 
besides meaning a more fun and interesting club, gets the club a bigger share of the Pate income. 
 
If a member obtains 5 or more new members to the NTXCLC they will receive a free Club Shirt at the annual Christmas dinner. 
 
 

COMMERCIAL ADVERTISING PRICES  

FOR NTXCLC NEWSLETTER "The Standard Of The World" 
Your business will be advertising to car lovers and enthusiasts across the United States, Europe, Asia, and Australia. 

For one full year,  

12 issues —  $50.00 – Business card size,    

$75.00 – 1/8 page,    $125.00 – Quarter page,     

$250.00 – Half page,    $500.00 – Full page.     

If you have a special request contact us for rates. Contact Rubye Musser (rubyemusser@gmail.com) or Bill Levy 

(lifer@writeme.com) for an application or special request. 

Welcome New and Renewed Members: 
 

 

For membership information— 

Contact Doug Ashby at 

doug@ashbycustomknives.com 

Hi Rubye.  Just wanted to let you know that we're still stuck in Houston.  I've been in and out of the hospital over and 

over.  I'm in again for now.  Hope to get out by the weekend but I still don't know when we're coming home to Denton.  The 

bone marrow transplant went well but I keep having complications side effects.   

I see from the newsletter that you guys are having some great tours. Miss seeing you guys.  We'll be home eventually.  

Dave Eckberg 

mailto:doug@ashbycustomknives.com?subject=Membership%20Chairman
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President:  Rubye Musser 

 (817) 996-8066  rubyemusser@gmail.com 
Vice President:  Jeff Podmers 
 jeff.bev50@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Terry Graham  
 tzgraham@flash.net   
Treasurer:  Jim Hanson     
                Jam_Han@msn.com 
Webmaster:  Minnie Bedrick 

 rudminbed@centurylink.net 
Membership:  Doug Ashby 

 doug@ashbycustomknives.com 
Assistant Membership:  Bill Haesslein 
 billhsln@airmail.net 
Activities : John Foust 

                john@honestjohn.com 

Assistant Activities: Rubye Musser 
Sunshine: Rubye Musser 
 rubyemusser@gmail.com 
Newsletter Editor & Distribution:   Bill Levy 
 (214) 563-1033  lifer@writeme.com 
Newsletter Printer: Greg Neiberding 
Pate Director:  Bill Levy 
Pate Director Assistant:   
Historians:  John Foust 
Directors:  John McDaniel,  Minnie  Bedrick, Richard Cross, Karen 
Phillips, Al Haltiwanger 
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Please let our advertisers know that you saw their ad in the Standard 
Of The World newsletter of the North Texas Region of the Cadillac & 
LaSalle Club 

NTXCLC Board Meetings Usually 3rd Saturday of even months, 1:00 p.m. at Willhoite’s in Grapevine, \ 

Next meeting August 26th, 2017 1:00 p.m. in Grapevine, TX.  

mailto:jeff.bev50@gmail.com
mailto:tzgraham@flash.net


 

 

STANDARD OF THE WORLD 

Bill Levy (lifer@writeme.com) 
Editor, North Texas Region CLC 
206 Turnberry Lane 

Coppell, TX 75019 
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Awarded Best CLC  
Regional Newsletter  

2007-2008 

NTXCLC  

—————————————————————- 

Calendar (See page 4) 
 

  
August 12th  Ross Periot Museum . See Pages 2 & 5 
   
September 9th Strawn TX.   
 
October 8th Regional Meet, Classic Gas Motors, Arlington. 
 
TBA  we have been invited to West Lake car show  October 21st  
  
November 11th, Hot Rod Restorations, Cumby, TX. 
  
December 9th  Toys  for Tots   FRANK KENT CADILLAC   FT 
WORTH  TX.   
  
Jan 7, 2018     Christmas   Party  at  Rolling Hills Country Club,  
Arlington ,TX.   
 
 

Cars and Coffee, August 5th,  September 2nd 7 a.m. – 
11 a.m..  Gates open at 6:30 a.m. Be in place by 7:30 for a 
reserved spot on Cadillac Row as the big lot fills up very fast.  
So get there early.    6800 Dallas Parkway, Plano , TX 75024. 
Email lifer@writeme.com if you have any questions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
COMING UP: 
September 23 and 24, 2017 Cadillac Fall Festival at the Ca-
dillac & LaSalle Museum at the Gilmore Car Museum, Hick-
ory Corners, Michigan.  
March 21-26, 2018 Australian Grand National, Renmark SA. 
June 6, 2018 CLC Grand National—San Marcos, TX. 
2018 CLC National Driving Tour—Central California Coast. 
 

 

Send any corrections, complaints, compliments, discussions,  and/or additions to: 
Bill (Lifer) Levy       lifer@writeme.com    214 563-1033 

 

Awarded  Old Cars Weekly 
Golden Quill 2012, 2013, 

2014,2015 

Awarded  CLC  Web Site Of 
Merit Award 2013, 2014, 

2015 

 
The Standard Of The World is published monthly and 
mailed First Class or emailed to all NTXCLC members on 
the current roster, member of the CLC, and selected oth-
ers. Copyright ©2014, 2015, 2016, 2017 North Texas 
Region Cadillac and LaSalle Club. Other CLC Regions may 
reprint articles without permission as long as attribution is 
given. The deadline for submission is the 20th day of the 
month prior to issue date. ALL NTXCLC members are 
encouraged to submit articles, letters and photos to the 
Editor for publication. Cadillac and the Cadillac Wreath & 
Crest are registered trademarks of Cadillac and General 
Motors. 


